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9% January 2020

Identical Letters from the Permanent Representative of the Republic of
Iraq to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary General and President
of the Security Council.

Excellencies,

In reference to our letter 912 on 6 January 2020.

Upon instructions from my Government, I have the honor to attach
herewith identical letters concerning the recent developments in Iraq,
specifically the Missiles attack by Iran on Iraq that took place on 8™ January
2020.

It would be highly appreciated if the attached letter could be circulated as
an official document of the Security Council.

Please accept the assurances of our highest consideration.

Mohammed Hussien Bahr AlUloom

L. | & <) Ambassador
R Permanent Representative of the Republic of Iraq to the UN
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TO: H.E. Mr. DANG Dinh Quy, Permanent Representative of Viet Nam to
the United Nations,
The President of the Security Council of the United Nations,

CC TO: H.E. Mr. Antonio Guterres,
The Secretary-General of the United Nations.
New York
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Unofficial Translation
Two identical letters dated 9 January 2020 from the permanent representative of
the Republic of Iraq to the United Nations addressed to both the Secretary-General
of the United Nations and the President of the Security Council

On instructions from my government and pursuant to our letter dated 6™ Jan. 2020,
regarding the violation to the sovereignty of Iraq, on 3™ Jan. 2020 committed by the armed
forces of the United States of America.

[ am writing to draw your kind attention to yet another violation of Iraqi territories on 8™
Jan. 2020, multiple Iranian missiles strikes targeted Iraqi military bases for Iraqi and
Global Coalition Forces. The bombing of Iraqi territories by the Islamic Republic of Iran
under the pretext of self-defense guided by article 51 of the UN Charter is rejected and is
a violation of the sovereignty of Iraqg, a violation of the good neighboring principles and
that of the UN Charter and International Law.

Iraq reiterates that Iraqi territories will not be used as a threat to the security and safety
of the neighboring countries. Iraq refuses to be dragged into regional or international
conflicts and that its territories to be used as an open battle ground for settling scores.
Such actions are considered provocative to the state, government and people of Iraq. It
gravely jeopardizes the sovereignty, the territorial integrity as well as the societal security
of its people. Furthermore, the prospect of war will devastate the region and the entire
world.

Iraq calls upon the international community to preserve the safety, security and the
territorial integrity of its lands, Iraq also calls upon the concerned parties to exercise
maximum self-restraint and work on reducing the level of tension in the region from
escalating even further and to resolve the crises and prevent the already fragile situation
from deteriorating even more. Iraq requests the Security Council to condemn the actions
of the conflicting parties which violates its sovereignty and threatens its security and
stability. My government reaffirms its desire to cooperate with neighboring countries and
the international community to find common grounds and to reach peaceful solutions that
lead to stopping these repeated violations.

I should be grateful if you would have the present letter circulated as a document of the
Security Council.

Permanent Representative
Ambassador
Mohammad Hussein Bahr AlUloom



